The 2 consultants we spoke to indicated that in the Mental Health directorate there was a largely agreed Northern Trust vision for mental health services. This continues to be developed.  Part of this is looking at a new build inpatient unit.  The department hopes to have 5 psychiatric inpatient units co-located to acute hospitals.  The Western Trust have just opened a new purpose built inpatient unit, the bed numbers would not be sufficient to cater for Causeway patients if Causeway were to merge with the Western Trust.  Additional beds would be required.
Specialist services are mainly based on the Holywell site.  These include addictions, eating disorders, forensic services, inpatient dementia assessment, to name a few.  If Causeway is to be transferred to the Western Trust, these resources would need to be equitably distributed.
The staff indicated that if Causeway is transferred to the Western Trust mental health services should be part of this, with all services moving.
